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You will be asked to authorize the establishment of an Atlantic Development 
Board to advise on measures and projects that will promote the economic 
development of the Atlantic region of Canada.

Amendments will be requested in the Industrial Development Bank Act 
to enlarge still further this Bank’s important role in national development.

The prosperity of agriculture remains essential to the well-being of the 
entire Canadian economy. Canada is blessed this year with very large crops of 
good quality, and export markets for Canadian agricultural products have been 
greatly enlarged.

My Ministers recognize that livestock is occupying a position of increasing 
importance in Canadian agriculture. They propose that a programme be insti­
tuted to ensure the availability of storage facilities and continuity of supplies 
of feed grain to match the expanding requirements for livestock production, 
particularly in the areas of British Columbia and Eastern Canada where supplies 
of feed grain are normally deficient.

The programme of rehabilitation and development of agricultural lands is 
proceeding actively and you will be asked to provide funds for it.

Legislation will be proposed to enlarge the funds of the Farm Credit Cor­
poration, and allow greater flexibility in their use.

The need for training in agriculture and the present facilities have also been 
under review and as a sequel to these studies, a national conference on agri­
cultural training is to be convened this fall.

The development and use of Canada’s resources of energy must be a 
central feature of the programme for national economic growth. The twenty- 
fourth Parliament has laid the groundwork for this in the National Energy 
Board Act and in other measures.

It is hoped that arrangements will soon be completed that will make it 
possible to submit for your approval the Columbia River Treaty and the legis­
lation required in Parliament to implement it.

The national oil policy introduced by the Government two years ago has 
brought about a gratifying increase in the production and sale of Canadian oil.

Studies will be continued, in co-operation with the provinces, in relation 
to the long distance high voltage transmission of electrical power and the 
development of potential sources of hydro-electric power with a view to the 
ultimate establishment of a national power grid, which will facilitate the orderly 
utilization of the hydro-electric potential of Canada in the interests of expanding 
Canadian development and progress. Discussions are in progress with the 
Government of Manitoba in respect to studies of the Nelson River system.

My Ministers have come to the conclusion that large scale, long-term con­
tracts for the export of power surplus to Canada’s needs, present and potential, 
should now be encouraged in order to expedite the development of major power 
projects in Canada which are too large to be supported by the domestic market. 
Such exports can also strengthen our balance of payments.

In recognition of the important role of transportation in the Canadian 
economy, you will be asked to approve measures to give effect to recommenda-
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